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 Headteacher: Mrs Rachael Stevenson
Radburn Way    Letchworth Garden City    Herts    SG6 2JZ

(Phone: 01462 621800 / Fax: 01462 621802 /  email: head@gca.herts.sch.uk)

13th March 2020

Dear Parent/ Carer

As we continue to hear more about the Coronavirus in the press and on social media, I am writing to reassure you that the school is continuing to follow the latest advice and guidance issued by REAch2 Academy Trust, Public Health England and the Department for Education.

 

In line with this guidance we will continue as normal as possible for the children and staff. However, we have had to make some decisions outlined below to try and delay the spread based on all guidance available to us. The following will take place with immediate effect (Monday 16th March 2020).
· We require every parent to check their contact details are correct on Arbor. Every child must have at least two contacts. Please let us know when this has been checked either via Arbor or calling the office after 10am.
· Communication will continue via Arbor schoolcomms, our Website and our Facebook page – please ensure you have access. The office can support with this after 10am if required.

· In the event of closure or duration of closure we will share information via the above communication methods.

· In the event of closure work packs and an exercise book will be issued to each child. There will also be learning updated on our website and we are looking into online lessons for Year 6.

· All communication will now be via phone calls, please reduce coming to the office as much as possible. A postbox will be available for parents to leave messages for any member of staff to call them . Parents will not be allowed into classrooms.  If you have any meetings booked these will now be via a phone call. 

· Any essential visitors to the school will be required to confirm they are well, have not had contact with anyone with symptoms and to wash their hands on arrival. 

· To avoid overcrowding/congregations we will be opening every classroom door from 8:30am until 9am. Please drop off your child and leave straight away. (Nursery 8:50-9:10am). 
· The same for the end of the day. To collect your child please come between 3-3:15pm to the classroom door and leave immediately. Children who walk home will be allowed to leave at 3:15pm and encouraged to go straight home.

· Please do not wait outside the school gates as a congregation. Lingering is to be avoided please.

· Parental events will be cancelled until further notice including Mother’s day breakfast. Children will still take part in school events (celebration assembly, photos).

· For any events cancelled we are arranging refunds – please bear with us as there is a lot of work to sort these.

· Unfortunately our Year 6 residential will be cancelled. All other trips will be decided on a case by case basis. Any trips indoors with over 100 people will be cancelled. We will send further communication regarding each trip once we have sought further guidance. 

· All sporting events to other schools are cancelled. 

· PTA events will also be cancelled but the PTA sale will continue as normal.

· Year 4 have one more swimming session on Monday, this will go ahead as Stevenage Leisure Limited have been able to demonstrate high level of risk management. 
· At present after school clubs and breakfast club will continue as normal.

If you or your child start to feel unwell, you should: 
· Keep away from others and stay at home(self-isolate) for 7 days.

· Call NHS 111 for advice if you or your child show any symptoms which include fever, cough and difficulty breathing
Public Health England also advise that we regularly wash our hands or use hand sanitizer. As a school we have:
· Taught the children how to correctly wash their hands

· All sinks have posters reminding children and staff on how to wash their hands correctly 

· Children and staff wash their hands at set intervals during the day: arriving at school, before and after break times, before and after eating, after using the toilet

· Children are to wash their hands after coughing, sneezing or touching their face, staff are reminding children and asking them to wash their hands if they see these actions
Our number one priority is the wellbeing of our pupils and staff, so please do keep in touch with us if you have any questions or concerns. 

 

In the meantime, we continue to follow the advice and guidance issued by Public Health England and REAch2 Academy Trust to ensure that all of the necessary precautions are being taken and plans in place.

 

Thank you for your support.

 

Yours sincerely,

 

 

 

Mrs Stevenson
Headteacher

REAch2 Academy Trust is a charitable company limited by guarantee, registered in England and Wales under company number 08452281 whose registered office address is REAch2 Academy Trust, Henhurst Ridge Primary Academy, Henhurst Ridge, Branston, Burton-Upon-Trent, DE13 9SZ. REAch2 Academy Trust, REAch2 and Garden City Primary Academy are business names used by REAch2 North Central  Academy Trust.
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